
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO : Navajo Nation Employees 
Executive and Legislative Branches 

FROM :    _____________________________________ 
  Tomicita Woodie, Human Resources Director 
  Department of Personnel Management 

DATE : October 17, 2023 

SUBJECT : Update on COVID Leave Policy 

We hope this message finds you well. We would like to inform you of an important update 
regarding our COVID Leave policy. As of June 15, 2023, the COVID leave mandate has been lifted, 
and we have received the proper documentation to support this decision.  

Moving forward, DPM will adhere to the lifted mandate and no longer accept COVID leave 
requests. Instead, employees who require leave due to COVID-related reasons will be 
required to utilize their accrued sick leave balances. This change will be implemented 
immediately.  If The DPM already received your COVID leave requests prior to this 
memorandum, DPM will honor and review these requests on a case-by-case basis. All other 
COVID leave not already at DPM, will not be honored after today.  

We understand that this change may raise questions or concerns, and we want to assure you 
that we are committed to maintaining a safe and healthy workplace. In the coming month, 
we will seek further guidance from the Health, Education, and Human Services Committee 
(HEHSC) to ensure that our policies align with the latest recommendation and best practices.  

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we navigate these changes. 
The Department of Personnel Management is available to address any questions or concerns 
you may have regarding this update.  We will provide further updates and guidance as we 
receive them from the HEHSC committee.  

Thank you for your continued commitment to the health and safety of our employees. 

Attachments:  
CEM-23-06-15 Resolution of the Commission on Emergency Management (see attachment) 
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